
 
 

COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 
Petitioner:  The Committee to Restore and 

Preserve Third Ward, Inc Rezoning Petition No. 
2017-067 

 
This  Community  Meeting  Report is filed with the  Office of the  City  Clerk and the Charlotte-
Mecklenburg  Planning Commission under the provisions of the City of Charlotte Zoning Ordinance. 

 
PERSONS AND ORGANIZATIONS  CONTACTED WITH DATE AND EXPLANATION OF 

HOW CONTACTED: 
 

A representative of the Petitioner mailed a written notice of the date, time, and location of the 
Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out in Exhibit A attached hereto by 
depositing such notice in the U.S. mail on May 1, 2017. A copy of the written notice is attached 
hereto as Exhibit B. 

 
DATE, TIME AND LOCATION OF MEETING: 

 
The Community Meeting was held on Thursday, M a y  1 1 , 2017, at 5:00 PM at 1015 Margaret 
Brown Street, Charlotte NC 28202. 

 
PERSONS IN ATTENDANCE AT MEETING (see attached copy of sign-in sheet): 

 
The Community Meeting was attended by those individuals identified on the sign-in sheet attached hereto 
as Exhibit C.  The Petitioner was represented at  the Community Meeting by Chris Ogunrinde of Urban 
Trends Real Estate Inc. 

 
SUMMARY OF PRESENTATION/DISCUSSION: 

 
The Petitioner's agent, Chris Ogunrinde, welcomed the attendees and introduced Ms. Virginia 
Woolard (President of The Committee to Restore and Preserve Third Ward, Inc.)  Ms. Woolard gave a 
brief history and mission of The Committee to Restore and Preserve Third Ward, Inc.   
 
After the brief remarks by Ms. Woolard, Mr. Ogunrinde presented the petition.  He indicated that the 
Petitioner proposes to rezone an approximately 0.172-acre parcel located at 1015 Margaret Brown 
Street in the Third Ward Community (Meeting location) from UR-1 to MUDD-O.  He explained that the 
Optional provision would allow petitioner to opt out of the 10’ building separation requirement for 
existing accessory structure being that it is adjacent to residential structures.  Furthermore, the MUDD 
zoning would allow the existing residential structure to be utilized as meeting space. 
 
He then explained the rezoning process in general and stated that the purpose of the meeting was to 
discuss the rezoning request and respond to questions and concerns from adjacent  residents and 
property owners. 

 
One of the attendees asked if the Petitioner was planning to build condominiums on the site.  Mr. 
Ogunrinde reiterated to the attendees that existing structures would remain and that the Petitioner is not 
planning to build any additional structures on the property.     
 
The residents attending the meeting were excited to see the house and complemented The Committee’s 
contributions to the Charlotte community at-large. 
 

 



 
 

Respectfully submitted, this 15th of May, 2017. 
 
 

cc:  
Solomon Fortune, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning 
Department 
LaQuett White, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning 
Department 
Councilman Al Austin 
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